

Yau Yat Chuen Garden City Club Ltd. 又一村花園俱樂部有限公司

19 April, 2022

Update on COVID-19 Vigilance Measures

Dear Members,

Pursuant to the Government's latest announcement, the first stage of adjustments to social distancing measures will take effect on Thursday 21 April because the epidemic situation has substantially alleviated in a continuous manner recently. The Club will therefore adopt the following updated precautionary measures until further notice. The detailed measures are as belows:

1. Sports and Recreational Facilities

- Selected sports and recreational facilities can open subject to the regulations and restrictions under Chapter 599F of the Laws of Hong Kong, excluding Indoor and Outdoor Swimming Pools, Jacuzzi, Sauna Room and Steam Room.
- No dancing activity and karaoke is allowed.

2. Restaurants

• The opening hours of both Chinese Restaurant and Verbena Café will be further extended to 9:59pm,

Dine-in and takeaway services will be available until 9:59pm (last orders at 9:30pm),

• The maximum number of persons per table will be increased from 2 to 4, and banquets with no more than 20 persons will be allowed,

Each membership can only book a maximum of 3 tables at a time,

- No live performance, dancing activity, karaoke and other entertainment in card room is allowed.
- 3. The number of persons allowed in group gathering in public areas will be raised from 2 to 4;
- 4. The normal opening hours of the Club will be resumed daily.

Other vigilance measures implemented previously are still in place, including temperature screening, mandatory scanning of "LeaveHomeSafe" venue QR code and "Vaccine Pass"*, and pro-actively showing the scanning record or the exemption certificate with QR code to the staff members of the Club for record while entering the Club or other selected premises. In addition, wearing of face masks at all times (except when eating or drinking) and maintaining social distancing at least 1.5 metre apart from others are also required.

The Club will continue to closely monitor the epidemic situation and review the various measures as required.

The Management has been directed to enforce all precautionary measures strictly and to take necessary disciplinary measures against non-compliance. Any member found not to be abiding by these restrictions that are for the benefit of our membership and staff, will be called to the General Committee for review. We do apologise for any inconvenience these precautionary measures may cause.

* 2nd stage of "Vaccine Pass": from 30 April, members and guests aged 12 or above must have received at least 2 doses of COVID-19 vaccine in order to enter the Club premises and/or use any of the facilities.

For further enquiries, please feel free to contact us at 2397 4311. Thank you for your understanding and continued support.

Yours sincerely,

The Club Management Yau Yat Chuen Garden City Club

